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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
It is with mixed emotions that I sit down to 
write my last Grand Knight’s Report.  It 
hardly seems like two years have passed since 
you elected me to lead Council 11402 as 
Grand Knight.  They have been two very 
challenging and rewarding years.   
 
In those two years, our numbers have grown 
from almost 300 brother knights to almost 
400.  We have bid farewell to eight brothers 
who have gone to their eternal reward.   
 
We have sold almost 6 tons of 
Vidalia onions (that’s “retail” 
at All Saints – it’s about 25-30 
tons if you count “wholesale” 
sales to our sister councils), 
sold two tractor trailer loads of 
pumpkins from the first ever 
All Saints Pumpkin Patch, 
served almost fifteen thousand 
fish fry meals, hosted spaghetti 
dinners, a low country boil, 
and two Oktoberfests.   
 
We welcomed a new pastor, Monsignor  
Marren, who, like Monsignor Kiernan, has 
been extremely supportive of all our activities 
and under whose leadership we moved our 
“World Famous Fish Fry” to its new, larger 
venue in the gym with its expanded new 
kitchen facilities.   
 
We had memorial Masses, assisted as aco-
lytes at funerals, provided honor guards at 
various special events.  Our work has been 
recognized at both the State level (Youth and 
Family  Service Program Awards, two Dou-
ble Star Council Awards), and at the Interna-
tional level (Youth Service Program Award).   
 
These would be enough to make any council 
proud. Yet they just scratch the surface of all 
that you have done over the past two years.  

And I emphasize that – all YOU have done.  
 
 While I may have been at the helm, you all 
provided to energy, enthusiasm, hard work, 
time (along with your spouses and significant 
others) that made all of this possible.  I have 
been truly blessed to be Grand Knight of a 
wonderful council for the past two years. 
 
The June meeting is election time.  It is time 
for me to step down, and pass the gavel to a 
new Grand Knight.  I am confident that you 
will elect a new slate of officers for the up-

coming fraternal year and give 
them the same outstanding level 
of support that you gave me and 
the current officers.   
 
We have accomplished a lot in 
the past two years, and I look for-
ward to even more accomplish-
ments as we move forward into 
the future with our new officers. 
 
There are still upcoming worthy 

events on the June calendar. 
 
On Saturday, June 2nd, the Annual Soap Box 
Derby will be held at the First Baptist 
Church parking lot at I-285 and North 
Peachtree Rd. We will be hosting the food 
services and, of course, running our racer.  
On June 8-9, the Eucharistic Congress  will 
be record breaking (see page 8).  
On Friday, June 22nd, the Stand Up for    
Religious Liberty Rally will be held at Marist 
Stadium at 7 PM.  Archbishop Gregory will 
be the featured speaker. 
 
On Saturday, June 23, Dennis and Marie 
Crean will celebrate their 50th wedding     
anniversary-- quite a milestone! God bless. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Stan Wasowski (Soon to be Past) Grand 
Knight of All Saints Council #11402 
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 Council Officer Elections in June 

 

 As we near the conclusion of another Fraternal Year (July 1 to 
June 30), the council prepares for an election of officers at the 
June Meeting. Please note this very important meeting on your 
calendars and plan to attend and vote. 
 
The three trustees of the council-- Gert Kampfer, Lou Hlad, and 
Don Myers- are entrusted with the duty of canvassing the officers 
to ascertain whether or not they wish to rerun for their offices. 
Interest from other 3rd and 4th degree members is also sought out 
to bring new talent and energy to the council.   
 
At the Tuesday May 1st meeting, the trustees must announce the 
result of their efforts and reveal their suggestions for the June 
elections. The suggestions are not binding and any member attaining the 3rd degree may run for any  
officer position. All members who attend the June business meeting (Tuesday June 5th) may vote. There 
are no absentee ballots.  
 
These are the selections of the Nominating Committee for the June elections. Remember that any 
brother in All Saints Council having attained the 3rd degree may run against these nominees for any   
position. 
 
Grand Knight --       Robert Fiscella                      (Stanley Wasowski chooses to step down) 
Deputy Grand Knight - Dean Trantow                       (not currently an officer) 
Chancellor -   Frank Callan                    (incumbent) 
Advocate -   Brian (BJ) Van Gundy (incumbent)  
Warden -   Patrick Fahey                        (not currently an officer) 
Recorder -   Edward Trainor  (incumbent) 
Treasurer -   Mario Commito  (incumbent) 
Lead Inside Guard  Edgar Pierson  (incumbent) 
Lead Outside Guard  Mark Foster    (currently an assistant inside guard) 
 
Trustee 3 year term - Stanley Wasowski  (currently Grand Knight) 
Trustee 2 year term -  Gert Kampfer  (currently Trustee 3 year term) 
Trustee 1 year term - Louis Hlad   (currently Trustee 2 year term) 
 
The offices of Financial Secretary, Lecturer, and Chaplain are appointed by the new Grand Knight and 
will be announced after the election. It is anticipated that current Financial Secretary, John Stowell, will 
not continue.  Assistant Inside and Outside Guards will be chosen as well and may or may not be the   
incumbents. Activity Directors are also appointed and will be announced after the election. 
 
It is anticipated that our council will have a new District Deputy as well, since the district boundaries are 
being redefined. A District Deputy is a supervisor of several councils and reports their compliance with 
regulations directly to the Georgia State Deputy, Rick Sisko. It is possible that the new District Deputy 
could be a very familiar face to our membership. Our new district will include All Saints, Immaculate 
Heart of Mary, and the Georgia Tech Council. 
 
Our current lead Outside Guard, Gene Gannon, has moved to Woodstock and is in the process of trans-
ferring to the nearby St. Peter Chanel Council. We will miss his valuable contributions to our service 
projects and wish him well at his new parish and council. 
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Georgia State Convention in Augusta 
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It was all tuxedos and evening dresses as Grand Knight Stan 
Wasowski and wife Kathy along with Past Grand Knight Lou 
Hlad and wife Marty represented our council at the 2012 
Georgia State Convention at the Augusta Marriott Hotel. 
 
The ballroom with filled with state and national dignitaries  
from the KofC as awards were presented for the best service 
programs in the state in Church, Family, Council, Youth, 
Community, and Pro-Life categories.  
 
This year our council  was again awarded by the Georgia 
State Council with a second place plaque for our Turning a 
Parish into a Pumpkin Patch Project  managed by B.J. 
Van Gundy. We were honored in the Family Activity cate-
gory for our efforts among the 107 Georgia Councils. 
 
Also attending this convention from our council were John 
Knight, our Field Agent, Michael McDonough, the State  
General Insurance Agent, and the indomitable Monsignor 
Hugh Marren who regaled the crowd with some of his Irish 
humor. Our council always makes a splash at these events.  
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My previ- ous two arti-
cles discussed important steps that lead to retirement. But what happens once you reach that goal? 
You’ve got free time to pursue your interests, visit friends and family and relax. It’s a beautiful thing.  

You’ve now entered the de-accumulation phase. You will start to spend down the assets you have ac-
cumulated during your working years. Remember:  a 60-year-old man has a 20% chance of making it to 
95! A 60-year-old woman has a 30% chance. And there is a 40% chance that at least one member of a 
married 60-year-old couple will make it to 95. That’s a long time to live off of accumulated cash while you 
don’t work. Save, save, save, so you will be able to de-accumulate. 

As a Knight, you have access to a product that is designed to make saving safe and easy. Our annuity 
is designed to provide guaranteed long-term security. Consistent and disciplined savings placed into this 
annuity over time can provide income at retirement that you cannot outlive. With that guarantee comes 
the fact that no one has ever lost money put in a Knights of Columbus annuity (remember, absolute safety 
of principal) and consider the value you are getting. 

Contributing money to an annuity can also have positive tax implications (always check with your tax 
professional on these matters). And our annuities offer a competitive interest rate, consistent with our  
primary goal of absolute safety of principal.  

Take some time to meet with me and I will explain fully the benefits of selecting our annuity, along 
with the benefits of our top-rated life insurance, disability income and long term care insurance plans. As 
you consider options as you proceed toward retirement, think about one thing guaranteed to help 
you. Open a KofC annuity. 

John Knight, Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council insurance field agent, John 
Knight, has put together some great tips to 
consider monthly on the importance of 
proper insurance coverage.  
 
Following is his June insurance topic to 
ponder. KofC insurance is sold only to 
brothers and their families at great rates. 
  
Please consider having a personal conversa-
tion with John soon.  

David Sykes is a 4th degree transfer 
from Roanoke Council 562 in    
Roanoke VA.  He is a member of All 
Saints Parish as this picture from 
the church directory will attest. He 
lives in Dunwoody and is married. 
 
Sean Mercer is a 2nd degree trans-
fer from Mary Our Queen Council 
in Norcross. He is one of the two 
new Youth Ministers at All Saints 
Parish. Adam Lindenau is the other. 
They handle different age groups. 
Both have become knights and this 
continues the trend toward younger 
knights in our council. 

Recent Council Transfers In 

June Insurance Tip ---  Four Parts of Retirement: Phase three 

  

       David Sykes                   Sean Mercer 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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Golf Tournament Gets Sunny Day 
All weather reports said that Monday, May 14th, would be a mostly rainy day. But the Good Lord smiled 
on Brother Tom Simon and his crew and the rain never appeared, at least not over the St. Marlo Country 
Club in Duluth. About 100 golfers completed their appointed rounds and had a nice dinner afterward with 
hearty food and prizes. The tournament was another successful collaboration of the All Saints Men’s Club 
and Council 11402. The tournament netted $9,000 in profit. 
 
No one won the Jim Ellis Buick for a hole-in-one on the prize hole, but a few guys came close.  Golfers Bob 
Fiscella, Chris Trantow, Keefe McSweeney and Bryan Kler won the prize for the best golfing foursome. It 
was all for charity and the Council will get its share of the profit for its charities. Everyone was a winner. 
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Council Remembered at Monastery 
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The generosity of All Saints 
Council to the Monastery of 
the Holy Spirit in Conyers has 
resulted in the permanent 
dedication of one of the pillars 
outside their new Monastic 
Heritage Center to be named 
in our honor. 
 
We regularly support the mon-
astery with outright donations 
to their building fund as a 
council and also by member 
private donations. We also sell 
their fudge, coffee, biscotti, 
and fruitcake every year. 
 
At left is the beautiful church 
in which the monks pray sev-
eral times per day. The public 
is invited to use it as well. 
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  Mitchells Win Family of Month  
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Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad awards the Family of the Month for April to Bob and Anita Mitchell. Bob is 
our Color Corps Commander extraordinaire and his wife plays the flute with the Peterson ensemble at 
Mass. They both spent many hours counting and categorizing the fish fry tickets during Lent as well. 

Tom Kaboski Wins Annuity 
Our new Brother Tom Kaboski was 
lucky enough to be at the May Council 
Business Meeting when his name was 
pulled to win our third $100 insurance 
annuity.  
 
This prize is only available to new 
brothers in their first year of member-
ship, and they must be present at the 
meeting to win. Tom becomes our 
third winning member after Frank 
Seco de Lucena, and Marty McCor-
mick. 
 
There is a special signup sheet at the   
entrance table for new members in      
addition to the other signup sheet for 
the normal attendance award draw-
ing. 
 
Presenting the award was our insur-
ance Field Agent, John Knight, at left. 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Brother Jim Mammoser requested a gift of $300 to each of our 
three seminarians. Already in budget and approved.  
Council received a request from Brother Mark Foster to      
donate $1,000 to the Birthright Atlanta charity. The amount 
was approved by the Council at the May meeting.  
Council continued its 4th year of Fathers for Good seminars 
and announced the seminars for year four.   
Brother John Buchholz requested a $2,000 donation to I-Care. 
Because it exceeded $500, it was approved in May. This is the 
group of volunteers driving elderly to medical  appointments.  
Brother B.J. Van Gundy received a 500 donation to the Geor-
gia Special Olympics called “Over the Edge”.  He rappelled 
down a 25-story building during the fundraiser.  
Our Dunwoody Charity Golf Tournament and our Vidali a 
Onion Sale both raised significant amounts for charities.  
The Charity Committee approved a $500 gift to the Life Teen 
Ministry in the parish.  
Construction of a chain link fence at the Sister Sullivan Center 
was begun by the council. More work and funds required.  
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Seminarian Matt Dalrymple Update 

 

Our brother Jim Mammoser reports that one of our three supported seminarians, Matt Dalrymple, was      
escorted into a private audience with Pope Benedict XVI by Atlanta Archbishop Wilton Gregory and  Atla nta 
Auxiliary Bishop Luis Zarama in early May. Our seminarian was quite thrilled by the opportunity. 
 
Our two other supported seminarians are  Brian Baker and Jack Knight. We supply all three with a yearly 
stipend of $600 through the KofC RSVP Program. 

 
 

Recent 
 
Georgia 
 
Bulletin 
 
Article 
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Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
Third Degree - Wednesday, June 13th - Tara Council 6352, 481 Flint River Road, Jonesboro, GA. 30238, 
www.taracouncil.org, Grand Knight John Halloran 678-489-8995 
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, June 23, 2012- St. John Neumann Church, 801 Tom Smith Rd, Lilburn, GA.  30047  
Register 12 PM to 1:30 PM, ceremony 2 PM. Tuxedo required!!   Fill out Form 4 application and pre-pay fees.  
Info from louhlad@bellsouth.net. 
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June Wedding Anniversaries 
    Date                                                             Years 

       25th   Pat & Theresa Callahan                    63 
       12th   Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger                57 
          1st   Norb & Barbara Braza                     55 
        15th   Don & Ruth Del Guercio                  55 
          1st   Ray & Betty-Lee Egan                       55 
          8th   Lou & Marianne Vogel                     55 
        13th   Ken & Patsy Winkler                        53 
        25th   Dave & Eileen Webster                     52 
          3rd   Fred & Margaret Schlitt                   51 
        17th   Bill & Katie Schmitz                          51 
        23rd   Dennis & Marie Crean                      50 
          1st   Keith & Janet Kieffer                         49 
        20th   John & Joan Muenchen                     48 
        27th   George & Joanne Swartz                   48 
        26th   Joseph & Susan Bruder                     47 
        12th   Ray & Sharon Donohue                     47 
        12th   Gene & Beth Wysocki                        47 
        29th   Jack & Jean DeVeer                          46 
        25th   John & Kathy Seggerson                   46 
        15th   Dennis & Susan Mackin                    44 
          1st   Alex & Susan Williams                       44  
        17th   Ray & Nan Eberly                              43   
        12th   Larry & Nancy Cullen                       41 
        17th   Ken & Paula Boerman                       40 
          9th   Ed & Judy McGinniss                        39 
        16th   Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra               39  
        30th   David & Marcia Grayson                   38 
        19th   Mike & Jane Will                                36 
        10th   John & Katherine Cahill                    34 
        30th   Richard & Sharon Malone                 33 
        16th   David & Belkis Sykes                          33 
          6th   Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor                32 
        20th   Rick Rother & Laura                          31 
        22nd   Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger               26 
        11th    Roc & Carol Tschirhart                     24 
        30th    Bernard & Annemarie Boehnlein     22 
        22nd   Brian & Christy Van Gundy             21 
        13th    Scott & Margaret Acker                    20 
        11th    Jim & Ellie Campbell                         18 
        16th    Greg & Dawn Pyne                             18 
        17th    Bob & Rita Fiscella                             17 
        14th    Lee & Tracy Cullom                           15 
        20th    Mike & Roxanne Haslach                   14 
        16th    Jim & Courtney Reilly                        11 
        23rd   Mike & Loriann Martell                       9 
          7th    Doug & Mimi Bowker                           5 
          8th    Chris & Joli Murtha                              5 
           5th   Jason & Dorota Miller                           3 

June Birthdays        
John Heneghan               2nd    
Gregory Brandner         4th 
Ed Krise                          4th 
John Francis                   5th 
Scott Quady                    7th 
Bill Garrett                     10th             
Jon Peterson                   10th 
AL Tiede                         10th 
David Jeanson                11th 
Tim Lamb                       12th   
Mike Paolozzi                 12th 
Paul Reale                       12th 
Timothy McHugh           13th 
David Bailey                    15th 
Mike Smit                        15th 
Bob Mack                        16th 
Stan Wasowski               16th 
Marty McCormick         19th 
Kevin Flagg                     21st 
Pat Fahey                        22nd 
Ray Gustin                      24th 
Matt Kitchin                   24th 
Richard Saunders          24th 
David Sykes                    24th 
John Cahill                      25th          
Brian Benninghoff          26th 
John Dawkins                 26th 
Gregg Kantak                 26th 
Dave Davis                      30th         
Dominic Palermo            30th 
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 36 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Edward P. Koss             12/20/2011     Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Richard Steiner          3/17/2006       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011    Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      James R. Fraser              9/21/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Jerome E. Travers     7/29/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     John P. Stojka              7/21/2005      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009      Paul G. Horan              6/02/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr   10/22/2004      William J. Batdorf          3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Dennis Klein 
           Ron Collins        Msgr. Kiernan                    
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
      Franz Brucks         Jim Campbell       
    Joe Cavallaro           Fr. Joseph Peek   
    Ernie Spencer          Joe Fuentes 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell     Deacon Bill Garrett 
      Deacon Ed Krise    Bill Driscoll 
        Andy Bayles  
  Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                     John Nuzzulo    

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
     Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
    Missionary Gray Plunkett   

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao       Fr. Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise     Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin   Brother John Klein 

Brother Alfred Stephen  

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
Andy Bayles’ mother, Diana, 69 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Ron Colins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Jeff Durthaler’s son, Joshua 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Ken Gregg’s wife, Judy 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Ed Harries’wife, Suzanne 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad Daughter, Andrea 
Gert Kampfer’s mother 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Paul Mudge’s friends, Theresa Kolany, William Boyle 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’ Aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
TomWozniak’s aged mother and father 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Ora Pro Nobis 

                                     Memento Mori  
Jack Klapka’s brother, Edward, 85, a veteran of 30 years of 
service in the U.S. Navy, passed.. He was a fighter pilot in 
the Korean War and was shot down over enemy lines. We 

offer our prayers to Jack,  Maralind, and the family.  
Frank Callan’s brother, Gerry, 75,  passed away after a 
long COPD illness in a Phildelphia area hospice. Frank   

attended the funeral. We offer our deepest sympathies to 
Frank, Ginny, and the family. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Deputy Chaplain                        Rev. Bill Hao                770-393-3255       frbill@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Joe Liebsack                770-393-9695        jliebsack@att.net                                                                                       
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco             770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Kevin Murray               770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to 
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  
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June 
 Council Mtg 
Elections !! 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
 Meeting 

St. Andrew 
7 PM Officer 

Induction 
8 PM Dinner 

 

 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
Hall 

7:30 PM 

Soap Box 
Derby 
9 AM 

First Baptist 
Church 

3rd 
Degree 
Tara  

Council 
Jonesboro 

 
Fathers  

Day 

June 2012 

Eucharistic Congress  
 
Atlanta International 

Congress Center 
(Honor Guard Requested) 

4th Degree 
St. John  

Neumann 

Dennis & 
Marie Crean 

50 Years  

Widower 
Support 
Group 

McGivney  
6 PM 

Fortnight of 
Freedom 
Rallies  

Begin un-
til July 4th 

‘til July 4th 


